
Upcoming Events
January Interim: Wolves 

January 2-20
Dinner at the Lake 

February 18
Becoming an Outdoor Woman 

February 24-26
Maple Syrup Day 

March 24
Dinner at the Lake 

April 21
Women’s Wellness & Adventure 

May 3-5
Mother’s Day Brunch 

May 13, 2012
Adult Wildlife Camp 

June 10-14
Road Scholar - Loons 

June 10-15
Road Scholar - intergenerational 

June 17-22
Summer Family Escape 

July 5-8
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  Audubon Center of the North Woods

A proud leader in environmental education and renewable energy

As I type this it is “that time of year again” 
and by the time you read this it will be “that 
time of year again”.  On paper, the Audubon 
Center hosts several wonderful annual events 
– from Becoming an Outdoors Woman 
in February to Winter Family Escape in 
late December. In spirit, these events have 
become reunions of families of friends, ever 
welcoming a new member to share the fun, 
learning, and renewing energy 
these times together generate. 

In Fall of 2010, as a very 
new K12 Co-Executive 
Director, I absorbed my 
first Women’s Wellness 
& Adventure Weekend 
(WWW). It was 
constantly reinforced 
during my first WWW 
that what Kate Crowley, 
with the help of Char Husom 
and Laurie Fenner, had pulled 
together was not just a random 
group of women who happened to attend a 
weekend together. What they had built was a 
community that looked forward to this event 
every year – just like a family reunion. 

About the time you read this we will be 
gearing up to host our 16th WWW.  Women 
of all ages attend, with most of them in the 
30-60 age range. Some small groups and 
individuals have attended WWW since the 
very first one in 2004. In addition to singles 

Reunions
by Melonie Shipman, Co-Director
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In the last newsletter, I wrote about the 
work that has been happening at the 
Audubon Center through energy grants 
from the Environment and Natural 
Resources Trust Fund (appropriated by 
the Legislative-Citizen Commission on 
Minnesota Resources), and from the 
Department of Energy (appropriated by 
Congressman Oberstar). It is wonderful 

to be able to say we have now 
completed all of the energy 

projects for these grants, 
the last two being a 23.1 

kw solar photovoltaic 
system near Crosby 
Lodge, and a 4’ x 
10’ solar hot air 
panel installed on 
the Wildlife Barn. 

The solar photovoltaic 
system was designed by 

Innovative Power Systems 
from St. Paul, and installed by 

Blue Horizon Solar out of Eden Prairie. 
The system consists of six dual tracking 
arrays, each with sixteen 240 watt Samsung®

panels. The system has been functional since 
December 12, and produces electricity that 
powers our geothermal heating and cooling 
system as well as lighting for both Crosby 
Lodge and the Dining Hall/Office building. 
We are looking forward to watching our 
utility bills decrease over the next year and 
see what percentage of our electricity needs 

— continued on page 6 —

Fully Energized
by Bryan Wood, Co-Director

ng energy 
nerate.

ery 
e 

W
ey, 
som
pulled
a random 

appened to attend a
t they had built was a 
forward to this event 

amily reunion. 

to be ab
com

p

s
Inn

from St
Blue Horizon S

The system consis
arrays, each with six
panels. The system 



Page 2 News from the North Woods Winter/Spring 2012

www.audubon-center.org 888-404-7743

A Snowy Year 
by Anna Keenan, Wildlife Intern

The sky had just turned to twilight, that 
particular shade of purple velvet, when 
I saw it. A ghost bird, flying on silent 
wings to alight on a rooftop in downtown 
Duluth. I jumped up and down, whispering 
hysterically, “It’s a Snowy! It’s a Snowy!” 
I immediately grabbed my binoculars 
from the car and focused on the beautiful 
white plumage with black barring, 
the enormous yellow eyes. With 
a fluffing of fringed feathers 
and an indignant stare, he 
launched into the night. 

My very first Snowy Owl 
(Bubo scandiacus) reminded me 
of the Led Zeppelin tune, the 
“Immigrant Song.” The first few 
lines go a little like this: “We 
come from the land of the ice 
and snow, from the midnight sun 
where the  hot springs flow…” 
This magnificent white bird of 
the open tundra truly 
comes from 
the land of 
the ice and 
snow, where 

its feathers extend to its talons and the 
nestlings rest on permafrost. It is being seen 
more and more throughout the Midwest 
this winter. Many of you may recall the 
unusual abundance of Great Grey Owls in 
2005 when thousands of these birds were 
filtering down south to find food. Many 
species of owls in northern climes may 
“irrupt” (or migrate in abnormally large 

numbers) south when food becomes 
scarce or when there is too much snow 
cover for hunting. 

Predator/prey cycles often result in an 
abundance of both species, or a “boon” 
year. By studying the population cycles of 
lemmings, ornithologists believe that this 
year’s Snowy irruption is a combination 
of an over-abundance of lemmings (their 
main source of food) from the previous 
year, consequently leading to more hatch 
year Snowy Owls surviving and less food 
this year, pushing hungry owls south. 

After juvenile owls leave the nest, they 
have to fend for themselves, seeking out 
their own territory and nesting sites. Due 
to the abundance of young owlets produced 
last year and lack of food this year, there is 
not enough space on the hunting grounds 
or enough food to go around and Snowy 
Owls are moving south this winter. 

I saw it. A ghost bird, flying on silent
wings to alight on a rooftop in downtown 
Duluth. I jumped up and down, whispering
hysterically, “It’s a Snowy! It’s a Snowy!”
I immediately grabbed my binoculars
from the car and focused on the beautiful 
white plumage with black barring, 
the enormous yellow eyes. With 
a fluffing of fringed feathers 
and an indignant stare, he 
launched into the night.

My very first Snowy Owl 
(Bubo scandiacus) reminded me 
of the Led Zeppelin tune, the
“Immigrant Song.” The first few
lines go a little like this: “We 
come from the land of the ice 
and snow, from the midnight sun 
where the  hot springs flow…” 
This magnificent white bird of 
the open tundra truly
comes from
the land of 
the ice and
snow, where

filtering down south to find food. Many 
species of owls in northern climes may
“irrupt” (or migrate in abnormally large

numbers) south wwheh n food becomes 
scarce or when theree is too much snow
cover for hunting.

Predator/preyy cycles often result in an

Snowy Snippets
� Snowy Owls are 
diurnal (active in daytime)

� Nests are a simple, 
circular depression 

made by the female on 
the ground in the middle 

of the open tundra. Adult 
Snowy Owls will aggressively 
defend them, attacking even 
wolves to protect their young! 

�  A single adult Snowy may eat up 
to 1,600 lemmings per year! 

�  It is very rare to see a Snowy 
perched in a tree. When in 
the Midwest, look for them 
hunting in open country such as 
cornfields and airports.  

�  Snowy Owls are among the 
largest in North America.  
While shorter than the Great-
Horned or Great Grey Owls, 
they are heavier.

�  Females are larger than males, 
like all raptors. 

�  They have thick feathers all the 
way down to their talons to 
keep out the severe cold of an 
arctic winter. 

�  Snowly Owls are circumpolar—
found north of the Arctic Circle, 
through Russia, Canada, Alaska, 
and Greenland

Friend a Wild Critter
Help support the care of any of 
our resident education birds and 
animals through our “Friend a Wild 
Critter” program. Your donation 
goes towards housing, medical care, 
food and enrichment items, to help 
encourage natural behavior in our 
non-releasable birds and mammals. 

As part of the adoption process, 
you will receive a 4x6 magnet 
photo of the animal, an “Adoption 
Certificate”, a personal and 
natural history of “your” animal, 
recognition in our newsletter, and a 
tour of the ACNW wildlife facility. 
For more information, please 
contact Jeff Tyson, our Wildlife 
Coordinator or visit our website. 
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Reservations are required & space is limited, so reserve early!

888-404-7743 or audubon1@audubon-center.org

Visit our website at www.audubon-center.org for more information

Dinners at the Lake

� Dinner at the Lake - February 18, 2012
Mysteries of the Aurora Borealis: The Northern Lights

with Bob Lysak - University of MN School of Physics and Astronomy 

� Dinner at the Lake - April 21, 2012
Osprey Recovery

with Mark Martell - director of bird conservation for Audubon MN

� Mother’s Day Brunch - Sunday, May 13, 2012
with music by
Douglas Wood & The Wild Spirit Band

Dinners at the Lake 

Good Eats at the Center
Here is a favorite recipe from our chef, Tom 
Stelter, that has been a ‘hit’ at our Dinners: 

Pumpkin Dessert (serves 18)

1 package yellow cake mix (18.25 ounces)
1/3 cup butter, melted
1 egg

1 (29 ounce) can pumpkin
1/2 cup brown sugar
2/3 cup milk
3 eggs
2 tablespoons pumpkin pie spice

1/2 cup butter, chilled
1/2 cup white sugar
3/4 cup chopped walnuts

Preheat oven to 350 degrees F and lightly 
grease a 9x13 inch baking dish. Set aside 1 
cup of cake mix. Combine remaining cake mix 
with melted butter and 1 egg and mix until 
well blended; spread mixture in the bottom 
of the prepared baking dish.

In a large bowl, combine pumpkin, brown 
sugar, milk, 3 eggs and pumpkin pie spice; 
mix well and pour over cake mix mixture in 
baking dish. In a small bowl with a pastry 
blender (or in food processor), combine 
chilled butter, white sugar and reserved cake 
mix until mixture resembles coarse crumbs. 
Sprinkle over pumpkin mixture. Sprinkle 
chopped walnuts over all. Bake for 45-50 
minutes, until top is golden.  Enjoy!

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN PRICE:  Starting in 2012, early bird reservations (made before the week of) are still  
$20/adult, $10/child age 5-12 yrs and reservations made the week of the event are $25/adult and $13/child age 5-12 yrs
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 ACNW Wish List
We are in need of the items below. Remember,  
your ‘in-kind’ donations are tax-deductible.

� utility trailer 
� reliable, fuel-efficient car for interns
� 3/4 ton pick-up truck for snowplowing
� canoe trailer
� wood splitter
� hay wagon
� industrial-size washer & dryer
� scaffolding
� pressure sprayer
� small portable generator
� twin mattresses in excellent condition
� handheld GPS units
� binoculars
� LCD computer monitors (thin, flat)
� tree corer
� cross country skis & snowshoes for very small kids
� backpacking expedition packs
� sleeping bags in excellent condition 
� ice machine
� cleaning buckets
� large mixing bowls
� vacuum cleaner in good working order
� table lamps
� large stock pots
� queen-size sheets and blanket
� vellux blankets in excellent condition
� glass bud vases
� roto tiller 
� bobcat/skidster 
� electric golf cart
� riding mower/tractor

Wildlife Barn Wish List
Assist us in the care of our educational animals or enhance the visit 
of those who come to learn about Minnesota’s wildlife by donating 
any of the following items. Rope comes on 100’ or 600’ spools, 
donations should be in whole spools. Raptor food is special ordered; 
the cash donation will go towards food purchases.

� Microwave
� Autoclave
� ¾” Manila Rope
� ½” Manila Rope 
� ¼” Manila Rope
� Raptor Food For a Month $150
� Parrot/dog toys (new or gently used)
� Potted evergreen trees (less than 3’ tall)

� Bird/Wildlife Art Work
� Gift cards to Petco or Petsmart
� Assorted Rubbermaid storage containers

Canoe Raffle
We want to remind you to think of 
warmer days by buying canoe raffle 
tickets. This beautiful hand-made solo 
cedar canoe is 13 ft. long and was built 
and donated by board member Jim 
Obey. You can buy raffle tickets for 
this wonderful one-of-a-kind canoe 
for $5 each or 5 for $20. Raffle tickets may be purchased at our Dinners at the 
Lake, Maple Syrup Day and in our Nature Store.  

The Canoe Raff le will culminate with a winner drawing at our Appreciation 
Dinner on Saturday, June 2, 2012. If the winner is not in attendance, we 
will call to congratulate them and coordinate a time for pick-up. All raffle 
proceeds go towards helping the Audubon Center meet our mission – to instill 
a connection and commitment to the environment in people of all communities through 
experiential learning – so feel free to buy one, two, four or forty! 

Road Scholar® Summer 
& Fall Programs

Minnesota: Loons,Living 
Waters, and Ancient 
Rocks of the Earth

6/10/2012 - 6/15/2012
Program #: 11538RJ                            Cost: $593

Sample a few of our 10,000 lakes, 
and float among loons and water 
lilies; study life above and below 
the water, including beautiful and 
bizarre insects. Visit Jay Cooke 
State Park where geological 
stories are cut into deep canyons 
of Precambrian rocks by the roiling 
waters of the St. Louis. Search 
for the beautiful Minnesota Agate 
and handle volcanic rocks that are 
over two billion years old. Listen 
to the story of Lake Superior and 
the harbor of Duluth. If you are a 
fan of scenic landforms, complex 
natural stories and diverse natural 
communities, this program will be 
an exercise in both mind and body.

INTERGENERATIONAL: 
Intended for grandparents with 

grandchildren from 9-12 years of age. 

Woods, Water and 
Wisdom: Nature 

Adventure at the Lake

6/17/2012 - 6/22/2011  
Program #: 4966RJ   $513 adults, $393 children
The forests, fields, ponds and lakes 
of MN’s North Woods hold exciting 
environmental lessons for you and 
your grandchild. Search for reptiles 
and amphibians, meet impressive 
birds of prey, discover the hidden 
life of beavers and learn about the 
natural behavior of wolves. Feel 
the rush of adventure on our rock 
climbing wall and high ropes course, 
canoe on beautiful Grindstone Lake, 
learn outdoor survival skills and enjoy 
making traditional Ojibwe crafts. Take 
field trips to the North West Fur Post 
and the Hinckley Fire Museum.

Migration Mysteries: Hawks on the Wing,
Wolves in the Wild, and North Country Settlers

8/26/2012 - 8/21/2012
Program #: 5745RJ                                                                                                                                       Cost: $593
Hawks On The Wing: Migration Mysteries. Visit Hawk Ridge, nationally known for 
thousands of migrating raptors each fall. Meet our birds of prey and discover their 
special adaptations. Wolves In The Wild: Symbols Of Wilderness. Meet a captive pack of 
wolves. Observe their special behavior, including communication styles. Voyageurs, 
Lumberjacks And Ojibwe Indians. Explore the north country history through the 
original inhabitants, the Ojibwe Indians, and the subsequent exploration and 
exploits of the Canadian voyageurs and lumber barons. Retrace those times at two 
Museums and the Northwest Fur Post.
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In our last newsletter 
we mentioned how 
Lowry Lodge now 
boasts beautiful, 
handcrafted native 
timber bookshelves. 
Our task now is to 
fill these shelves with 
great nature books 

for groups to enjoy during their stay. If you have any books 
that are nature, environment, earth science, or nature art 
related, and that are in good condition, we would welcome 
your donation to help these shelves fulfill their purpose. If 
you are interested in donating books, please contact Co-
Director Bryan Wood at bwood@audubon-center.org. 

Calling All Nature Books! Lowry Lodge ADA  
Ramp Installed
This fall we installed an ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) 
ramp at the ground level for Lowry Lodge, allowing people 
of all abilities to now have access to the recently renovated 
Lodge. The ADA ground level of the Lowry Lodge consists 
of the classroom and kitchen, the mural gathering room, one 
bedroom and men and 
women bathrooms. 
With the addition 
of the this ramp at 
Lowry, all campus 
buildings at the 
Audubon Center are 
now ADA accessible.

Climbing Loft Makeover
Another area of the Center that has recently undergone a makeover is the Climbing Wall Loft of the Wildlife Barn. In 1998, we 
installed a rock climbing wall into the old hayloft of the Barn, and have been offering climbing programs since then. To fully utilize 
the large space of the loft and improve the aesthetics, this past year we painted all the osb walls, ceiling and floor, and installed 
six south-facing windows to offer great views of our pine meadows, while providing passive heating and lighting. We also added a 

white board, projector screen, AV cart, and wireless internet so the space 
can be used as a breakout or meeting space for groups and conferences. 

To improve our climbing wall area for school groups, we recently added 
7,000 lbs. of 100% recycled crushed rubber for a new floor. The crushed 
rubber now provides a 6” deep padded surface which offers a more uniform 
and safe flooring for all climbers. This new flooring is a big upgrade over 
the previous gym mats that served as the floor padding before. 

Stop out and see the 
improved Climbing Loft 
area for yourself – a great 
space for a rock climbing 
session or meeting 
space for your group. 
For information on our 
climbing wall program 
or meeting space rentals, 
contact our Reservations 
Coordinator Helen 
Hallstrom at hallstrom@
audubon-center.org.

Follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/AudubonCenter

Programs for Groups
In addition to our climbing wall program, 
we offer a wide range of program options 
to visiting groups, including high ropes, 
team-building, wildlife programs and a 
variety of naturalist-led programs.
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and groups of friends, attendees include sibling 
groups and older Moms sharing time with their 
grown daughters. For many of these women, the 
appeal of WWW is having a dedicated time to share 
together without other family responsibilities. Their 
only responsibility here is to use the time as they 
choose in whatever way best nourishes and renews 
them – and to share that experience with their 
attending family members.

These actual family groups are an active and integrating 
part of the bigger family group that is everyone 
attending. Every WWW has about 70% returnees and 
30% newbies. Yet within hours, the new arrivals are 
dining with the veterans as if they had been reuniting 
here for years. One of the things that I most enjoy from 
this community is their gentle couching of this still-
green new hostess for the event. This couching comes 
in the way of small conversations, gestures while I 
am making announcements and the all-important 
evaluations. When you attend an event at the Center, 
you have the WWW to thank for small improvements 
such as a campfire pit near the dormitory.

That campfire pit will be well enjoyed by one of our 
other major annual reunion groups, our Winter Family 
Escape. Having lost both my parents within months of 
that event last year, it was super nurturing for me to 
see the shared caring, flexibility, and acceptance of this 
group of familes. Our interns, some of whom cannot 
be home for the holidays, especially look forward 
to sharing winter fun in the North Woods with an 
extended family. Whether it snows or not, we know 
that the entire team – our staff, the interns, and the 
attending families – will adapt, suggest, and develop 
to assure that this will be another positive life-long 
memory for all. 

While our staff does spend months planning, 
purchasing, and preparing for each event, it is the 
positive anticipation that our fellow “family” members 
bring with them that turns the event into a reunion. 
Although we do not share the same blood, we do share 
the same sense of being renewed by nature, the desire 
to step back and be wrapped up in its nourishment, 
and the fun of learning from and through it. 

Hope to see you at a “reunion” some time in 2012. 

— continued from page 1 —

NOW HIRING -  
Interns for Fall 2012-2013 season
We are just starting our search and hiring process for our new batch of 
interns for the Fall 2012-2013 season.Applications are due by 2/16/12. 
Interns at the Center:

• Learn environmental education from our professional staff 

• Extend their knowledge behind the scenes with a look at what it 
takes to run an environmental education center, e.g. fundraising, 
budgets, marketing, etc.

• Receive a small living stipend, private room, and most meals

• Receive Environmental Education certificate and Graduate Credits 
from Hamline University

If you know of someone who might be interested in an opportunity 
like this, please have them contact:

Jessica Harguth
Intern Coordinator

harguth@audubon-center.org
888-404-7743 ext. 107  

Winter is a great time to visit the Center!
Come on out and play in the snow!
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Spotlight on schools
The Audubon Center presented programs for 95 public and charter schools in 2010-2011. Helping students and teachers to see the natural world 
with new eyes spurs them to further environmentally-focused actions in their schools. We celebrate this seed sprouting into a world in which we 
all live in balance with nature. If you know of a school, that attends programs at the Audubon Center, and is to be celebrated for its science and/

or environmental actions please let us know so we can turn the spotlight on them in future columns.

We are delighted to announce that the Audubon Center of 
the North Woods Charter School team has an outstanding 
new Lead Coordinator. David Greenberg joined the team 
starting January 5 and full time beginning January 16th.

David most recently was the Founder and Executive Director 
of El Colegio Charter School in Minneapolis. As well, he 
has an extensive background in working with Minnesota 
Association of Charter Schools, EdVisions Coop, Coalition 
of Essential Schools and in successful grant writing. “Fair, 
collaborative, composed, and skilled” were terms we heard 
and used constantly from references and interviewers.

David will be well assisted by new Charter School 
Administrative Assistant, Steph Smith. Steph dazzles us 
daily with her thorough and well thought out organizational 
skills. And she does it all with a smile and warmth that is 
like a welcome sunbeam on a cold day.

As we welcome new staff, we send a sea of thanks and 
good wishes with Steve Dess. Steve led the portfolio 
of now 35 diverse Audubon-authorized schools since 
the initiative began seven years ago. 

Exciting outdoor, 
challenge and 

wildlife experiences 
for the whole family.
We welcome all types of families to 
participate! Most of these outdoor 
family classes and workshops 
are geared towards families that 
have children between the ages of 
6 and 18 - younger children are 
welcome to attend but may not be 
able to participate in all classes.

All-inclusive rates (includes 3 nights 
lodging, 9 meals and all programming):

$240/adult, $195/child 5-18 years 
old, no charge for children 4 yrs 
and under. 

Family group rates: 
Familes of 4 = $795 (each additional 
person = $125). Commuter rates 
are also available.

Early Bird Discount
Register by June 4, 
2012 and take 10% 
off the above rates!
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these panels, along with our existing three 
solar arrays and wind turbine, produce 
for both buildings. The solar air heating 
panel for the Barn was manufactured and 
installed by the Rural Renewable Energy 
Alliance (RREAL) out of Pine River, MN 
and now provides a portion of our heating 
needs to the climbing loft of the Wildlife 
Barn. By being mounted vertically on 
the exterior of the barn, the panel is 
positioned to maximize solar energy with 
the low azimuth of the Sun during the 
winter months, when heating needs are at 
their greatest. 

In addition to the energy efficiency and 
renewable technology measures we have 
taken, we also are creating interpretive 
displays so that participants and 
visitors can learn about each renewable 
technology currently utilized at the 
Center. This includes signs for solar hot 
water, solar hot air, solar photovoltaic, 
wind and geothermal energies. By the 
end of January, look for these exterior 
interpretive displays at each renewable 
technology to learn not only how they 
provide the Audubon Center with clean 
energy, but also about the benefits of 
these technologies for installing at your 
school, business or home.

We will continue to implement more 
energy measures moving ahead as we 
pursue our Sustainable Energy Campaign 
goal of an 80% carbon emissions 
reduction of our 2007 levels by 2017. We 
encourage you to stop out and see the 
progress we have made over the last year 
in our commitment to sustainable energy, 
and hope you join us along the way.

— continued from page 1 —

The perfect Valentine’s or Mother’s Day 
Gift for that special woman in your life! 

Gift certificates are available.

This all-inclusive, complete holistic retreat, offered every spring 
and fall, is very popular and leaves participants refreshed and 
renewed—comfy lodging, wonderful food, interesting speakers, 
and a variety of classes and activities in the areas of Adventure/
Challenge, Wellness & Nature, and Creative Expressions. Below 
are some examples of past and future classes to give you an idea 
of the range of offerings—not all are offered every season 
and new classes are added each season:
* Adventure & Challenge (examples include high ropes course, 

low ropes course, climbing wall, survivor, nordic walking)
* Wellness & Nature (examples include yoga, massage, reiki, 

meditation, intuition, healing, guided hikes, bird banding)
* Creative Expressions (examples include art classes, crafts 

classes, food, photography, journaling, music, quillwork)

All-inclusive rates starting from $265/person
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Volunteer Spotlight
As a non-profit organization, we depend on volunteers for help with everything from routine maintenance to special projects. All of the special people who 
selflessly donate their time and talents to the center are deeply appreciated.  The following is from our own Co-Director, Melonie Shipman, who started out 
here as a volunteer and still volunteers in our wildlife barn every Thursday morning.

I started volunteering at the Wildlife Barn, in February 2009, and continue to do so for several reasons:

Our volunteer program has transformed this year with the help of our board members, new directors and staff. If you are interested in volunteering some time please 
contact us. We are interested to hear about your areas of expertise and we have a growing list of specific jobs we could use your help. We do not have a minimum hour 
requirement. Any amount of time would be a great asset.

� We have a choice about what we do in the environment, non-
releasable animals do not. They are not able to lead the life they 
were meant to usually because of some human act: being hit by a 
car, shot by someone, or imprinted by an uneducated human.

� The more direct and the fuller the experience, the more that I 
learn. Cutting up and weighing out food for the birds reinforces, 
as nothing else can, the minute changes that have a huge impact on 
the life of a wild animal.

� I am fascinated by the smallest to the biggest learning about wildlife 
and every day volunteering in the barn is a powerful, nurturing 
classroom, with great teachers.  

� As a lifelong educator, I know that learners are more captivated  
by educators who “have been there” vs. just gained knowledge  
from books. 

�   For me the bottom line of environmental education is so that 
wildlife can lead the life it is meant to do and in so doing give more 

meaning to my own life and most  
of others.

�  Many of my most captivating 
nature moments were associated 
with wildlife, including some as 
a volunteer at the Wildlife Barn 
– the moment I had worked up 
to be able to hold  Isis and then 
Nero on glove is locked into  
my soul. 

�  It keeps me grounded and helps 
me think. In May of 2009, I took 
on the job of K12 Co-Executive Director and I still am Athena, our 
barred owl’s, housekeeping staff. When you are cleaning out an 
owl’s enclosure in sub-zero weather, your mind can calm down and 
you are reminded of the bottom line of why you do the rest of your 
job and the dedication of our staff.  

Early Bird Discount
Register by May 9, 2012 and  

receive a 10% discount

Teachers and non-teachers welcome!
Teacher continuing education credits available.

All-inclusive rates  
(includes 4 nights lodging,  

12 meals and all programming):

Early Bird rate (register by  
May 9) = $455/person

After May 9,  
2012 = $490/person

Grownups get to have fun too!

Adult Wildlife Camp
June 10-14, 2012

� Enjoy a variety of wildlife-related field trips 
and behind-the-scenes experiences 

� Great evening speakers, including Laura 
Erickson, author of Twelve Owls

� Tools and curriculum ideas to apply 
learning to classroom 

� Hands-on learning with wildlife topics 
ranging from fish to wolves and wildcats

� And, to make your week with us even  
more delightful, savor top-notch meals 
in our beautiful lakeside dining room and 
enjoy canoeing on Grindstone Lake, hiking 
our trails and experiencing our high ropes/
zipline course. 
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Adopt an Intern... Whether home is an hour away or half the earth away, it is a treat for our interns to have a closer 
“family”  to spend some time with. Though they have great meals, live next to the lake, and form a family with our staff, it is a 
welcome change to be off the Audubon grounds on occasion. If you are interested in matching up with one of our interns for a home 
cooked meal, evening fish, relaxing at your house, puppy sitting for you, or whatever simple activity you like, then please let us know 
and we will send you their contact information. You will soon find, as we do, that they provide a spark of energy in your life and fun 
source of learning for all. Call us at 320-245-2648 or email audubon1@audubon-center.org if interested. Thank you!

Ways you can support the Audubon Center of the North Woods

Help Wanted!
Non-profits like the Audubon Center of the North Woods depend upon volunteers who 
generously give their time, energy and skills to help us succeed. We would welcome your 
assistance in any of the following areas. Interested?  Contact Heidi (320-245-2648 or 
audubon1@audubon-center.,org) to discuss helping with any of the following tasks. She 
will provide you with any requirements or special skills needed and set you up with task-
specific leader. Thank you! 

SPECIFIC- one time tasks 

Mount hooks and install grommets for • 
dining hall window coverings (during slide 
programs only)

Scan slides and photos to disk• 

Transfer videos to DVD• 

Create a photo album of events for staff • 
reference with visitors 

Sew lightweight, pocketless, zipperless • 
vests with ACNW logos for volunteer use 
at community events

Research how to make retired climbing • 
rope into useful objects

Web Development Assistance - help with • 
CMS web build and website functionality, 
including e-commerce, assist with CRM 
database functionality 

Flash mentor - short-term assistance in • 
getting marketing coordinator up to speed 
on the efficient use of Adobe Flash 

SPECIFIC- ongoing

Grant Research and Submission Assistance• 
–  paper and online search/research for 

potential grant opportunities, periodic 
compilation and submission of grant 
applications. 

Online Marketing Assistance - regular • 
submission of material for online calendars

GENERAL HELP - ongoing

Fill bird feeders• 

Substitute teach EE programs• 

Belaying for climbing wall or high ropes  • 
(after training)

Care of barn and critters• 

Transport orphaned/injured animals • 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS - 
ongoing and one-time projects

Split and stack wood• 

Interior and exterior painting walls• 

Building woodsheds• 

Building benches• 

Replacing tile floor with wood laminate• 

Build cinderblock compost system• 

Grooming xc ski trails with snowmobile• 

Budcap young white pines• 

Carpet cleaning• 

ON-SITE EVENTS

Bus tables, help serve food, wash dishes• 

Direct parking• 

Assist with Open House/Trail Run logistics• 

Alumni News
New Arrivals 
Former intern Menka Bihari (international 
intern 2005/2006) and her husband 
celebrated the birth of their son, Mrigasya 
(a name from Hindu mythology referring 
to Lord Shiva) in mid-December.

Former interns Alex Mastrionni and Amy 
Chang (interns 1998/1999) welcomed 
their daughter, Luna Fong-li Mastroianni, 
to the world in mid-November.

Congratulations to both sets of 
proud parents!
If you are an alumni and have some news to share 
about your life, please send an email to us at fenner@
audubon-center.org – we’d love to share the info with 
our readers.

ACNW Core Values
� We demonstrate respect, care and 

passion for the earth, all people and 
all living things

� We strive for excellence in 
everything we do through integrity, 
open communication and teamwork

� Individuals are valued, engaged 
and appreciated for their unique 
contributions

� We believe in life-long learning 
through positive shared experiences 
with the natural world

� Our efforts encourage others to 
recognize their interconnectedness 
with the earth through their actions

Become a member • 
Friend a Wild Critter • program donations
In-Kind donations • - See our current ‘Wish Lists’  
on page 4 for items we need.
Memorial donations• 
Scholarship donations• 
‘Give to the Max’ Day matching grants • 
Legacy gifts and IRA transfers • 

Planned Giving and Bequests • 
Volunteer• 
Help us market our programs. • If you have outlets where you 
can put up a flyer or share information on any of our programs, let 
us know. Participate in our programs, our special events, and our 
courses. Visit us, bring others and introduce your friends to us.

For more info on how you can help,  visit the  
support page of our website or give us a call
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Thank You!
Donations, Memberships & Memorials

Osprey
Maureen Borell �
Tammy Fleming �
Richard Glattly �
Jim & Wilda Obey �
Don & Mary Verbick �
Mary Ellen Vetter �

Moose
Don & Meg Arnosti �
Julie Holly �
Donald Janes �
Tom & Phyllis Mahan �
Jim & Donna Peter �
Marilyn Thompson �

Loons
Greg & Gwyn Bowen �
Barbara Derby Carlson �
Rodney & Susan Foss �
Lily Beth Frentz �
B. Wayne Johnson �
Pamela Nelson �
Northview Bank �
Roger Parsons �
Diana & Sam Rankin �
James & Audry Waggoner �
Miriam Weinstein �

Otters
Melvin & Kathleen  �
Aanerud
Jerry & Crystal  �
Ammerman
John E Andrus III �
Bill & Fran Belford �
Mike & Nancy Bennett �
William & Sherry Bixby �
Barbara Blechinger �
Anthony & Rebecca  �
Bundschuh
Peggy Carlson �
Mike & Mary Clark �
John & Kay Delinsky �
Carolyn Dindorf �
Kennith Dittberner �
Paul Egeland �
Kathy Gerber �
Richard & Patricia Hapke �
Ruth Harpole �
Cookie & Larry Heikes �
Terrel & Kathleen  �
Hoopman
Shelly Koithan �
Barry & Patti Larson �
Charles & Hope Lea �
Don & Marlyee Lee �
Sharon & Antoni  �
Lewandowski
Mark Lex �
Mike Link & Kate Crowley �
Elisa Mill �
Lois & Carol Mizuno �
Alice Murray �
Gloria Noren �

Lois Norrgard �
Laureen Overway �
William & Naomi Pomper �
Robert Reilly �
Sandstone Ace Hardware/ �
Steve & Donna Sell
Eric Saunders �
Glen & Darlene Scott �
Sebalds Motor Sales, Inc. �
Ship’s Wheel Consulting,  �
LLC/Charles Speiker
Jim & Mary Kay Sloan �
Solbakken Resort �
Carly Sween �
Roger & Ruby Trapp �
Charles &   �
Catherine VonRueden
Pauline Wahlquist �
Seth & Wendy Webster �
Louise White �
John Wolforth &   �
Ruth Pfaller

Cranes
Aziz Alarfaj &   �
Kathy Brandli
Susan Anderson �
Lillian Antonelli �
Nancy Arnosti �
Jerold & Donna Bahls �
Agnes Beaudry �
Lewis Bequette �
Susan Bradford �
Brad Buxton �
Jacqueline Dexter �
Matt & Carrie Duffee �
Lee Dybvig �
Ronald Falk �
Cynthia J Fay M.D. �
Judy Fleming �
Jon Gary & Laurie Larson �
Anna Gerenday �
Gorham Oien   �
Mechanical Inc
Jim & Miriam Henrikson �
Sara Holmdahl �
Hopkins Consulting  �
Group/Michael Hopkins
Peter & Gladys Howell �
Paulette Huddle �
Dr. Shaun &   �
Kristin Jamison
George & Dorothy  �
Jamison
David & Debera T Johnson �
Phyllis & Don Kahn �
Joanne Kendall �
Robert & Lubell Kendall �
Lee F. Murphy Insurance/ �
Robert Murphy
Andrew LeRoux �
Rex Lindberg �
Robert Lininger &   �
Susan Blom
Janet & Dean Lund �
Dean Madison �
Nina Manzi �

William & Candace Marx �
Krista Menzel �
Joan Mondale �
Julie Nordstrom �
Gina Pockrandt �
Kendra Pyle �
Joel & Gail Roberts �
Wayne & Patti Roberts �
Darryl & Diane Sannes �
Patrick Schifferdecker �
Dorene Scriven �
Charles & Loretta Sprado �
Donald & Wildie Swanson �
Marina Vork �
John Zakelj &   �
Bonnie Watkins

Owls
Donna Anderson �
Lori Anderson �
Patricia &   �
Richard Anderson
Helen Balcome �
Rhonda & Daniel Belzile �
Robert & Cathy Bjornoos �
Josh Bixby �
Doug & Sue Blechinger �
Bill & Ann Bruins �
Shannon Cannella �
Elizabeth Charbonneau �
Carl & Beverly Colby �
James A & Erin Cooper �
Spencer Cronin �
Kathy DeDeyn �
Marie Digatono �
Thomas J & Mary Dolan �
Alanna Dore �
Pam & Hal Dragseth �
Drilling Plumbing &  �
Heating/Gary Drilling
Christine & Paul Duncan �
Elaine Duvall �
James Egge �
Doug Engie �
Lola Esmay �
Lea Fairbanks �
Dianne Fiebiger �
Scott & Lori Forstie �
Bill Foss �
Barbara Franklin �
William & Helen Friend �
Robert & Elaine Fuller �
Glasow Family  �
Tom & Kathy Gossrud �
Janet & John Green �
Steve & Alice Gruber �
Rachel Haen �
Sara J. Hasslen �
Nancy Haugen �
John & Linda Helland �
Ruth Hiland �
Joni & Kevin Hogie �
George & Johanna Horton �
Al & Lyn Johnson �
Robert & Patricia Johnson �
Chuck & Pam Justice �
Dr Jan Keough �

Steven & Marilyn Kozak �
Jean LaFlash �
Muriel Langseth �
Dennis & Nancy Liebelt �
Dick & Jean Louvar �
Ann & Don Luce �
Elsie Lundorff �
Kent & Paula Mathews �
Rick & Pam Mattson �
Shaun McClay �
Gail McDonald �
Tim McDonald �
Madeline Miller �
Shelia Moran �
Joyce Mueller �
Judith Nelson �
Mary Beth Nelson-Kufrin �
Paige Norstrom �
John Oare �
Dennis & Gayla Olson �
Manley Olson �
Steve & Valerie Palmer �
Camelle Parker �
Erin Pepelnjak �
Carol Perry �
Tim & Angie Presley �
Claudia Russ Anderson �
John & Edith Rylander �
Theron Salmela �
Dean & Karen Schenk �
Ed & Shelly Sauter �
Larry  Schween �
James Simkins �
Lydia B Steensen �
Annette Strom �
Valerie Tremelat �
Zaven & Sharon Tufenk �
Jeno Van Derwerf �
Pete & Pat Webster �
Janet Wendt �
Terry Wilton �
Mark Wolhart �
James Zaun �

Friends
Jack & Jeanne Elder, Jack’s  �
Fire Extinguisher
Lee Ann Landstrom �
Douglas Lemay �
Jenna Moon �
Don & Marilyn Owens �
Alisa Peterson �
Edward & Mary Sunde �
Bryan & Katharina Wood �

In Memory of:
Deb & Chris Long  �
In Memory of Arden 
Aanastad
Robert & Mary Ann  �
Cornfield 
Brady-Gill Funeral Home 
Tom & Janet Woods 
Marcella Lusas 
In Memory of Walter Ahner 

Candice Ames  �
In Memory of Roger Ames
Carole Pederson  �
In Memory of Loren
Tim & Joyce Tabor  �
In Memory of Sonja Peters

In Honor of:
Denise Nordling Cronin  �
In Honor of Steve Cronin
Jenna Ingersoll  �
In Honor of  Emily, Poppy, 
Sayako, Renee & Ben
Sara Neumann  �
In Honor of George & 
Dorothy Jamison
Doug & Kathy Wood  �
In Honor of Maya  
Ingrid Wood

Frank Buckingham 
Wilderness 
Scholarship Fund

George & Joanne Perdrizet �

Grants
Marvin P. Verhulst  �
Foundation
3M Foundation   �
Volunteer Match

Friend a Wild 
Critter

Robert & Alice Aanastad  �
In memory of  
Arden Aanastad
Laura Carlson �
Craig & Laurie Meyer �
Toby & Susan Morgan �
Addison Sell �
Ella Sell �
Parker Sell �
Peyton Smetana �
Macalaster Stars �

In-Kind 
Donations

Mike & Mary Clark �
John & Julie Drayna �
Julie Holly �
Gary & Sandy Kispert �
Mike Link & Kate Crowley �
Erik & Candi Nelson �
Sarah Nelson �
Steven & Judith Seidmeyer �
Hazel Vork �
Seth & Wendy Webster �

We would like to acknowledge and thank all those individuals and companies who have contributed 
to the Audubon Center of the North Woods (since our last newsletter) as well as the schools who 
visited us this academic year. Through your support and patronage, we are able to provide the best 
environmental education opportunities for people of all ages.

See the next page for member benefits ��
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Audubon Center of the North Woods

ACNW MISSION 
To instill a connection and commitment to the environment in 

people of all communities through experiential learning.

All Members receive:

� 10% discount off merchandise in our store*
� 10% off youth and family camps
� 10% off Schwyzer Lodge
� A gift membership to give to a friend
� Our periodic printed newsletter
� Our e-newsletter (optional)
� Invitations to special events
� Members at the Loon level and above also 

receive one or more Audubon Center  
signature items

Friendship Categories
 OWLS      $25-49 MOOSE $500-$749

 CRANES $50-99 EAGLES $750-$999

 OTTERS $100-249 OSPREY $1000+

 LOONS $250-$499 PLANNED  $2,500+
   GIVING 

Join Us...Become a Friend  
to the Audubon Center

By becoming a member 
of the Audubon Center 
of the North Woods, 
you provide the essential 
support we need to 
continue to provide 
quality environmental 
educations to thousands  
of people every year.

Membership Benefits ��

If you would like to save resources  
and would prefer to receive this periodic  
newsletter electronically (PDF) via email  

instead of US mail, please send an email to 
audubon1@audubon-center.org

*  New members also receive 
a $10 gift certificate to use in 
our Nature Store


